
 

 

TRACT 36116 - Ouachita Parish, Louisiana 
A certain Tract of land, excluding the beds and bottoms of all navigable 
waters, belonging to and not presently under mineral lease from Ouachita 
Parish Police Jury on February 11, 2004, being more fully described as 
follows: All streets, roads, alleys and other easements belonging to the 
Parish of Ouachita by dedication, or otherwise, located in Section 36, 
Township 18 North, Range 2 East, Ouachita Parish, Louisiana, excluding 
beds and bottoms of all navigable waters, containing approximately 33.683 
acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office 
of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. The description is 
based on information provided by the State Agency regarding location and 
ownership of surface and mineral rights. All distances, bearing and 
coordinates, if applicable, are based on the Louisiana Coordinate System 
of 1927, (North or South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 

 
Applicant: Ensight Energy Partners, Lp to Agency and by Resolution from 
the Ouachita Parish Police Jury authorizing the Mineral Board to act in 
its behalf 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 33.683 Tract Number: 36116
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TRACT 36117 - Bossier Parish, Louisiana 
A certain Tract of land, excluding the beds and bottoms of all navigable 
waters, belonging to and not presently under mineral lease from Bossier 
Parish Police Jury on February 11, 2004, being more fully described as 
follows: All of the rights, titles and interest in and to all streets and 
roads owned by and not under mineral lease from the Bossier Parish Police 
Jury, lying within the boundaries of Section 6, Township 16 North, Range 
10 West, Bossier Parish, Louisiana, excluding beds and bottoms of all 
navigable waters, containing approximately 11.019 acres, all as more 
particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources. The description is based on 
information provided by the State Agency regarding location and ownership 
of surface and mineral rights. All distances, bearing and coordinates, if 
applicable, are based on the Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North 
or South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 

 
Applicant: Bistineau Partners to Agency and by Resolution from the Bossier 
Parish Police Jury authorizing the Mineral Board to act in its behalf 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 11.019 Tract Number: 36117
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TRACT 36118 - Assumption Parish School Board and Lafourche Parish School 
Board - Assumption and Lafourche Parishes, Louisiana 
The State Mineral Board acting on behalf of the Assumption Parish School 
Board and Lafourche Parish School Board, pursuant to Resolution(s) adopted 
by that (those) body(ies) and in accordance with Louisiana Revised 
Statutes 30:121-136 and 151-156, as amended, and Article XIV, Section 
16(A)(9) and (B) of the Louisiana Constitution of 1974, as same may be 
continued and promulgated in proper statutory form and, further, amended 
from time to time, advertises the lands not under mineral lease on 
February 11, 2004, excluding the beds and bottoms of all navigable water 
bodies located within the following: All of Section 16, Township 15 South, 
Range 14 East, Southeastern Land District West of the Mississippi River, 
Assumption Parish, Louisiana, containing 635.25 acres, all as more 
particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All bearings, distances and 
coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: Lessors acknowledge that said Township 15 South, Range 14 East is 
located 94.40% in Assumption Parish and 5.60% in and Lafourche Parish, and 
Lessee is authorized and directed to pay any and all rentals and royalties 
which may accrue under the terms of this lease to Lessors separately and 
respectively in the following proportions: Assumption Parish School Board 
– 94.40% and Lafourche Parish School Board - 5.60%, and further, 
prospective bidders are hereby placed on notice that execution by the 
State Mineral Board of oil, gas and mineral leases on behalf of the 
Assumption Parish School Board and Lafourche Parish School Board as above 
set forth on the above described Section 16 shall not be construed as a 
waiver by the State Mineral Board of any rights that it may have to lease 
for and on behalf of the State of Louisiana any navigable water bottoms 
that might be included within said Section 16. 
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NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 
NOTE: Lessor will accept not less than one-fourth royalties on all 
minerals. 
 
NOTE: Lessor will require all royalties to be paid on “current market 
value” for all hydrocarbons. 
 
NOTE: The Lessee shall conduct its operations in such a manner as to 
reasonably minimize any interference with or disruption of Lessor’s use of 
the surface of the leased property or its use by Lessor’s Lessees of 
hunting, trapping, and/or pasturage rights. 
 
 

 
Applicant: Cse Exploration to Agency and by Resolution from the Assumption 
Parish School Board authorizing the Mineral Board to act in its behalf 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 635.25 Tract Number: 36118
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TRACT 36119 - Terrebonne Parish School Board - Terrebonne Parish, 
Louisiana 
The State Mineral Board acting on behalf of the Terrebonne Parish School 
Board, pursuant to Resolution(s) adopted by that (those) body(ies) and in 
accordance with Louisiana Revised Statutes 30:121-136 and 151-156, as 
amended, and Article XIV, Section 16(A)(9) and (B) of the Louisiana 
Constitution of 1974, as same may be continued and promulgated in proper 
statutory form and, further, amended from time to time, advertises the 
lands not under mineral lease on February 11, 2004, excluding the beds and 
bottoms of all navigable water bodies located within the following: All of 
Section , Township 17 South and 18 South, Range 17 East in Terrebonne 
Parish, Louisiana, Beginning at a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,176,643.55 and Y = 319,840.63 being the Northwest corner of Section 16, 
T18S R17E; thence North 88 degrees 50 minutes 59 seconds East a distance 
of 3,214.75 feet along the North Line of Section 16, T18S R17E to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 2,179,857.65 and Y = 319,905.16 and being the 
intersection of the North Line of Section 16, T18S R17E and the KBR RA SUA 
Unit (Order No. 429 H 1); thence Southerly along said KBR RA SUA Unit line 
having curve data of Radius = 1,424.87 feet Length = 852.75 feet Delta = 
34.00 degrees 17 minutes 24 seconds Tangent = 439.57 feet Chord = South 17 
degrees 02 minutes 58 seconds West a distance of 840.08 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 2,179,611.34 and Y = 319,102.00; thence along a 
curve to the right having curve data of Radius = 2,907.75 feet Length = 
2,659.98 feet Delta = 52.00 degrees 24 minutes 49 seconds Tangent = 
1,431.22 feet Chord = South 58 degrees 42 minutes 31 seconds West a 
distance of 2,568.20 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,177,416.72 and Y = 317,768.10; thence along a curve to the right having 
curve data of Radius = 2,821.75 feet Length = 743.50 feet Delta = 15.00 
degrees 05 minutes 49 seconds Tangent = 373.92 feet Chord = South 88 
degrees 14 minutes 23 seconds West a distance of 741.35 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 2,176,675.72 and Y = 317,745.33 and being the 
intersection of the West Section Line of Section 16, T18S R17E and the KBR 
RA SUA Unit line; thence North 00 degrees 52 minutes 47 seconds West a 
distance of 2,095.54 feet along the West line of Section 16, T18S R17E 
back to the point of beginning, containing approximately 124.2954 acres, 
all as more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of 
Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All bearings, 
distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 
1927, (North or South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
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other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 

 
Applicant: A.J. Gray, Iii to Agency and by Resolution from the Terrebonne 
Parish School Board authorizing the Mineral Board to act in its behalf 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 124.295 Tract Number: 36119
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TRACT 36120 - Terrebonne Parish School Board - Terrebonne Parish, 
Louisiana 
The State Mineral Board acting on behalf of the Terrebonne Parish School 
Board, pursuant to Resolution(s) adopted by that (those) body(ies) and in 
accordance with Louisiana Revised Statutes 30:121-136 and 151-156, as 
amended, and Article XIV, Section 16(A)(9) and (B) of the Louisiana 
Constitution of 1974, as same may be continued and promulgated in proper 
statutory form and, further, amended from time to time, advertises the 
lands not under mineral lease on February 11, 2004, excluding the beds and 
bottoms of all navigable water bodies located within the following: All of 
Section , Township , Range in Terrebonne Parish, Louisiana, All of Section 
16, Township 21 South, Range 16 East, Terrebonne Parish, Louisiana, 
containing 600 acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on file 
in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All 
bearings, distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate 
System of 1927, (North or South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 
NOTE: The Department of Wildlife and Fisheries has designated certain 
areas in the coastal waters of the State of Louisiana as Oyster Seed Bed 
Areas. The exact location of those Seed Bed Areas must be obtained from 
the Department of Wildlife and Fisheries and any work done under a mineral 
lease from the State of Louisiana may necessarily be conducted in 
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conformity with the rules and regulations promulgated by the said 
Department of Wildlife and Fisheries for Oyster Seed Bed Areas. 
 

 
Applicant: Robert A. Schroeder, Inc. to Agency and by Resolution from the 
Terrebonne Parish School Board authorizing the Mineral Board to act in its 
behalf 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 600 Tract Number: 36120 


